

Presidents Message:

Greetings Everyone: Summer is here. There is no better time to spend our days out of doors and evenings square dancing! We should all think about someone who would like to learn square dancing. Lessons will be here before we know it.

Interesting fact: Square dancing is the official folk dance of 31 states. Roots to our dance can be found throughout the world, including England, Scotland and Africa. Thanks to all members who serve the club. Any member is eligible to become an officer. Positions are available every year and we will help train anyone interested. Please see Greg to volunteer. Also a very big thank you to Dick for helping Jeff with summer workshops. We are glad Jeff is recovering.

Greg & Terry

Upcoming Dances:

June 2nd Caller Krissy Williams, Cuer Amy Riehl. Special Dance is **8:00 to 11:00 pm**. All members please bring finger foods for refreshments.

June 16th Caller Wes Dyer with Cuer Kristy Lake. Special Dance is **8:00 to 11:00 pm**. All members please bring finger foods for refreshments.

July 7th – No Dance – Holiday

July 21st – Build your own Sundae, Birthday Celebration for Bill Meese who will be calling with Jeff Metcalf, Cueing is Kristy Lake.



Prayer Corner:

If you know of any club member who could use a prayer or receiving cards please send the information to me to include in the newsletter.

Dance Highlights: We had a fabulous "Off to the Races" dance. 13 guest and 52 Gnat Boxers enjoyed a delightful evening. Dick Mackey called, with Karen Haiflich cueing. Special guest appearances were made by Sir Douglas, Princess Karen, Nylon Nancy, and Matter of Mackey. It appeared that Matter of Mackey was a little shy when it came to the Race. Nylon Nancy outpaced the field and won a Million Dollar Bar. All the winning bets chose between 100,000 Dollar Bar and Pay Day. We had wonderful Derby themed food. Special Door Prize made by Bimp Hawthorne, Ladies Hat Door Prize, and Dangles available. Our very own "Run for the Roses", was won by the square of Chris and Deb Moore, Ken and Carol Swisher, Susan and Spanky Madden, Lucinda Sigrist and Bill Troll. 50/50 was \$55.00 and won by Carolyn Caron, Door Prize was won by Chris Hinton. Special thanks to Bimp for making the carousel. Silk flower arrangement for the hat drawing was won by Terry Moore.



Traveling With Dick

Jun 8 Red Lantern FlamesJun 29 Brecksville SquaresJul 14 Swing-A-Lings

Jul 15 Little Brown Jugs (2-5 p.m.)

Lul 20 Tom Strickland Party (2.5 p.m.)

Jul 29 Tom Strickland Party (2-5 p.m.)

Brewster, OH
Brecksville, OH
Canton, OH
Deleware, OH
Rocky River, OH



Karen Howard June 10
Joyce Veitch June 1
Bill Alkire July 1
Hester Treese July 2
Michelle Mong July 3
Whitey Mast July 23



Elaine & Tom Weygandt June 9, 1984



Pat & Ken Kinney July 7, 2007



Special Thank You!

Big THANK YOU! To Mike Brugger for volunteering to work the June 2nd Dance. Also to Patty Reinhart for volunteering to help with the Welcome table in August while I will be traveling for work and a family vacation.

I would also like to take the opportunity to thank everyone who helped out with the "Off to the Races" Dance. Without everyone's contributions we would not have had the wonderful evening that we did. From Mike Brugger stepping up and helping at the table with Dangles and Door Prize Tickets. Diane Sargeant's suggestion, to David Caron making the horses. The entire Crew who helped set-up, including Chuck and Helen Grassbaugh, and some Mackey grandchild. Ideas from everyone, including Dick's for the "Run for the Roses"; along with all the things that Dick and Nancy contribute to us. Especially Kevin who helps me with all the props and printing needs. Chris Hinton for the many shopping runs to find all the needed supplies. I'm sure the list goes on and on, but you get the idea.



Officers - 2018

President Greg & Terry Moore 330-496-2363

or 330-466-5220

Vice President Elaine Weygandt 330-262-1963

Treasurer Pam Brazee 330-749-6724

Secretary Pam Brazee 330-749-6724

or pbrazee@datasoln.com

Refreshments Chris Hinton 330-287-6205

Banner chairman Karen Howard 330-464-9510

Federation Dick & Nancy Mackey 330-264-2725

Alternates Pam and Kevin Brazee 330-464-2110

Webmaster Kevin Brazee 330-464-2110

or kbrazee@datasoln.com

Please report any news, prayer concerns, or suggestions for the newsletter to me at 330-262-5281, or email at pbrazee@datasoln.com. For news to be included in the next newsletter, the information is appreciated by the second dance of the month, must have the before the last week of the month. Also please let us know of any changes in your home address, email address, or phone numbers.

Sincerely Pam Brazee, Secretary

